CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

JUNE 21, 2010
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Cammie Taylor at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, June 21, 2010.

Present were Council Members Jimann Cozzen, Dale Klegstad, Travis Rector, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Cammie Taylor.

Absent none.

Also present were Cindy Adams, Kevin Braget, Darlene Brown, Jim Erickson, Patricia Nerguson, Greg Sandahl, Leon Heath, Northwest Regional Development Commission and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Leon Heath with the Northwest Regional Development Commission in Warren, MN was in to give the council a presentation about the Kittson County EDA.  The Kittson County EDA obtained funding and has a development plan called “Jobs 2010”.  The highlight of the presentation included population loss for the county with a solution of creating jobs by expanding local businesses, attracting increased trade, grant writing and strong county and communities working together.  
Klegstad made a motion, seconded by Cozzen, and carried out unanimously to approve the May 18, 2010 minutes.

A letter from the attorney regarding the city’s Nuisance Ordinance, Hazardous Buildings and Curfew was reviewed by the council.  The letter explains how the city can enforce the ordinance, the process the city can go through to remove a privately owned hazardous building and the difficulty in having a curfew ordinance.  The council members were to bring in lists of the properties that they felt were in violation of the ordinance.  Council Member Storeby listed some of the properties she felt were in violation.  The issues with the properties were discussed.  Although the city can contact law enforcement to issue tickets for nuisance issues, the council felt it is more appropriate to first contact the property owners by letter.  Rector made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to send letters to the property owners who are in violation of the nuisance ordinance giving them 30 days to comply.  

There was a complaint about city clean-up.  Someone stated that Lake Bronson is the only city who does not offer any services to the residents.  The Mayor asked the clerk to contact Anderson Sanitation to have an extra dumpster brought in for residents to dispose of trash as an additional city clean-up incentive.  

There were complaints about the roads, ditches, hydrants and grass due to the water project.  The Mayor stated that the city would contact the engineers, Widseth, Smith & Nolting, to let them know that if issues are not addressed soon, the city would consider taking legal action to correct things.

The clerk has advertised for three city positions as the Maintenance Worker has given his letter of resignation.  The city will need a Maintenance Worker, a Water Operator and a Waste Water Operator.  The deadline for applications for Maintenance Worker is June 30, 2010.  The clerk will send all applications to the council to review and select who they would like to interview.  The council decided they would hold a special meeting on Thursday, July 8, 2010 at 5:00 p.m. to conduct interviews; the clerk will post notice of the meeting.  Starting pay for Maintenance Worker was discussed.  Klegstad made a motion, seconded by Cozzen, and carried out unanimously to offer $12.00/hour starting pay if they have no licenses, $12.50/hour with one of the required licenses, and $13.00/hour with both a water and waste water license.  Rector made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to offer negotiable monthly salaries to a licensed water operator and licensed waste water operator.  The clerk will check with the State Park and with local operators to see if there is any interest as the city needs to find operators as soon as possible.  Those in attendance were concerned with who the city would have mow and spray for mosquitoes while there is no maintenance worker.  Some offered to volunteer their time.  Council Member Rector stated that he would ask the maintenance worker to show him how to run the mosquito sprayer so that he could spray for mosquitoes.  The clerk will check with the insurance agency to see if volunteers would be covered under the city’s policy for mowing and spraying mosquitoes with the city’s equipment.     
Old business was discussed.  The city council reviewed time sheets.  Fire hydrants and the extension project south of town were discussed.  The clerk spoke with KaMaR Recycling regarding having a magazine bin.  The city could have one put in for a week, they would bring the bin on a Monday at noon and it would be picked up that Friday at noon.  The city can post notice of when it would be in town.  The council is interested in having a bin brought in the week of July 19-23.  The clerk will find out if that week is available.  The clerk will put notice of the dates of the magazine bin and the extra dumpster on the next water bills.  The clerk reported that she had spoke to Wikstroms about having a website for the City of Lake Bronson.  The cost would be $25.00 to register a domain name for two years and then a cost of $10.00 per month for Wikstroms to host the site.  Cozzen made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to pay the necessary fees for a city website.       

New business was discussed.  A letter from the Northwest Regional Development Commission was reviewed by the council.  They will hold a public hearing on their 2011 budget on June 22, 2010 at 6:00 p.m.  Farmers Union Oil Company is offering prepay for LP at $1.69 per gallon until July 15, 2010.  The clerk reported that between April 2009 and April 2010 the Community Center used 2680 gallons and the City Shop used 2350 gallons for a total of 5030 gallons.  Klegstad made a motion, seconded by Cozzen, and carried out unanimously to purchase 5000 gallons of LP at the prepay rate of $1.69 per gallon for a total of $8,450.  Sewer rates were discussed.  The clerk reported that the sewer department is losing money and rates will need to be increased.  Many cities charge for sewer based on water usage rather than charge a flat monthly rate.  The council asked the clerk to get some rates from neighboring cities to see what they are charging.  Discussion will continue at next month’s meeting.  A vote sheet from the Kittson County Single Family Housing Loan Pool was reviewed by the council.  An application was made with a request for $2,996.47 from the City of Lake Bronson Repayments.  The 2010 Annual NPDES/SDS Permit Compliance Summary Report from the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency was reviewed by the council.  There were no negative findings in the report for the city’s sewer system.  The clerk asked about getting a new flag for outside the Community Center.  The carpet on the entrance should also be replaced.  The clerk reported that filing for office this election year will run from August 3, 2010 to August 17, 2010.  She also stated that she will go for election training on June 28, 2010 at the courthouse in Hallock.   
Klegstad made a motion, seconded by Rector, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.  
Rector made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next special council meeting at 5:00 p.m. on Thursday, July 8, 2010.  

___________________________________

Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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